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Message from the President 
From Nancy Hester, President 
 
Dear Chimneyville Weavers and Spinners Guild Members, 
 

Happy New Year! 

As I reflect on the past year and consider the future 2023 year, I 
am so very thankful for being a part of our guild.  It is 
wonderful to be connected with those whom we share a 
passion for working with fiber, increasing knowledge about our 
crafts, sharing our collective knowledge with others, and also 
showing our beautiful works. 
 
Where do you find your inspiration and energy?  Our CWSG 
members, and weavers and spinners in general, are supportive 
and encouraging to others.  Those who actively participate in 
projects and sharing of ideas can provide energizing ideas and 
inspiration to others in the fiber arts community.  Just a simple 
sharing of “what’s on your loom right now” can be the impetus 
for someone’s next project.  Participating in events such as 
demo days and Sheep to Shawl provide a landscape for helping 
others and learning from others.  Your project may be just what 
inspires a new member.  Please share with us, through the 
newsletter, meetings, or participating in events, what inspires 
your work. 
 
I hope that 2023 will bring a most inspiring year for all of us, 
and that we will all have more time for our craft and for the 
guild.   

 
 
 
 

https://www.marcypetrini.com/


 

CWSG Program Schedule 
Submitted by Debra Sue Pate 
January 21st at 10:00 AM: Roc Day Recognition 
 
In acknowledgement of ROC Day, which occurred on January 7, 2023, Guild 
Member Marcy Petrini will discuss history and traditions associated with this day. 
 
 

Chimneyville Crafty View  
Submitted by Janet Lee 
The CWSG Co-op was recently featured on the Crafty View, a video series 
produced by the Craftsmen's Guild of Mississippi that highlights their members 
and their craft.  CWSG Co-op members discuss their various spinning and 
weaving work in the episodes (it was broken into 2 videos due to length). 
 
Episode 1: Link to YouTube video - The Crafty View: Meet Chimneyville Weavers 
and Spinners Guild members, Episode 1 - YouTube 
 
Episode 2: Link to YouTube video: The Crafty View: Meet Chimneyville Weavers 
and Spinners Guild members, Episode 2 - YouTube 
 

   
 
Credits: All Crafty View series episodes and video content copyright © 
2020/2021/2022 Craftsmen's Guild of Mississippi. All rights reserved. 
 
 

2023 Southeast Fiber Forum  
Submitted by Marcy Petrini 
The Southeast Fiber Forum 2023 will take place on April 13-16 at Arrowmont 
School of Arts and Crafts in Gatlinburg, TN.  Registration is now open.  For 
information on classes available and to register online for the event, go to 
http://sefiberforum.org 

 

 
 

  CWSG Program Schedule 
 
September 17, 2022 
Member Show and Tell 
 
October 15, 2022 
Dorset Buttons  
Presented by Sarah Langston 
 
November 19, 2022 
Wee Weaving to Wear 
Presented by Debbie Stringer 
 
December 10, 2022 
Christmas Party 
 
January 21, 2023 
Roc Day Recognition 
Presented by Marcy Petrini 
 
February 18, 2023 
Elements of a craft demonstration 
Presented by Donna Payton and 
Beverly Anglin 
 
April 1, 2023 (March Program) 
Sheep to Shawl at the Ag Museum 
 
April 15, 2023 
TBD 
 
May 20, 2023 
Weaving for Garments 
Presented by Nancy Landrum 

 
 

              Roc Day 2023 

Looking forward to seeing those who 
registered for Roc Day 2023 this 
Saturday the 14th in Plaquemine, 
Louisiana.  For more information go to  
https://www.gulfcoastrocday.com/ 

Also, don’t forget to bring your 
donated items for our booth if you 
want to clean out your stash! 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vNs1ly7rjMI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vNs1ly7rjMI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j7M3xe9i9uk&t=6s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=j7M3xe9i9uk&t=6s
http://sefiberforum.org/
https://www.gulfcoastrocday.com/
https://www.youtube.com/embed/vNs1ly7rjMI?feature=oembed
https://www.youtube.com/embed/j7M3xe9i9uk?feature=oembed


  

 

        HGA Textiles and Tea 

Each Tuesday at 4 pm (EST), HGA 
hosts a conversation with some of 
the most respected fiber artists in the 
field today. They are broadcast via 
Zoom and free to view and open to 
all.  Full schedule at weavespindye.org 
 
January 3, 2023: Chris Acton 
sponsored by Supporters of Indie 
Fiber Arts 

January 10, 2023: Melvenea Hodges 
sponsored by Weavers Guild of the 
North Shore 

January 17, 2023: Máximo Laura 
sponsored by Weave A Real Peace 

January 24, 2023:  Walter Turpening 
sponsored by Myrna Lindstrom 

January 31, 2023: Omar Chávez 
Santiago sponsored by Weave A Real 
Peace 

 

              HGA Handwoven 
          Bookmark Exchange 

HGA is hosting a handwoven 
bookmark exchange with the 4 
bookmarks due to be shipped in 
February.  For more information and 
to register, go to 
https://weavespindye.app.neoncrm 
.com/np/clients/weavespindye/ 
event.jsp?event=1034& 
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Beginning Weaving Class 
Submitted by Marcy Petrini 
 
Beth Palmer and I will be teaching a beginning weaving class on the shaft floor 
loom beginning January 25th. Students will prepare a warp, dress the loom, and 
weave a sash. All equipment will be provided. Classes will be held in the Weaving 
Loft at the Bill Waller Craft Center.  Classes will be each Wednesday 10:30 am to 
1:00 pm, January 25 through March 1.  Paid registration must be received by 
Monday, January 17, 2023, to secure a spot in this class. 
 
The class flyer can be found at the end of the newsletter with more details and 
instructions on how to register. 
 
 

MS Arts Commission Grant Opportunities 
Submitted by Marcy Petrini 
 
As promised, attached at the end of the newsletter is a flyer with information on 
the Mississippi Arts Commission’s grant opportunities for both organizations and 
individuals.  Deadlines vary based on grant, but are either March 1, June 1, or 
November 1 each year.    
 
 

Member Show and Tell 
Submitted by Various Members 
 
Marcy Petrini’s December blog is on weaving Christmas textiles: 
https://www.marcypetrini.com/marcy-s-blogs/347-blog-108-christmas 
 
Chimneyville Arts Festival: The CWSG Co-op had a booth at this year’s 
Chimneyville.  Below are a few pictures of the lovely event, with a special 
thanks to Terry Dwyer for taking and providing them to the group. 
 

 

https://weavespindye.org/textiles-and-tea/
https://weavespindye.app.neoncrm.com/np/clients/weavespindye/event.jsp?event=1034&
https://weavespindye.app.neoncrm.com/np/clients/weavespindye/event.jsp?event=1034&
https://weavespindye.app.neoncrm.com/np/clients/weavespindye/event.jsp?event=1034&
https://www.marcypetrini.com/marcy-s-blogs/347-blog-108-christmas


 
 
Pictures of the CWSG Co-op’s booth 
at the Chimneyville Arts Festival. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Loom for Sale 
 
The Craftsmen’s Guild of Mississippi sent us the following information: 
 
Our late guild member Mary Cobb has donated a loom to the Craftsmen’s Guild 
with the intent that it be sold by the Guild, according to her daughter. The loom 
is a 28” 4-shaft Macomber which has the option of adding 4 more shafts. This 
loom would be great for someone who has a relatively small space. Macombers 
are really sturdy looms. If you are interested, please contact the Craftsmen’s 
Guild at (601) 856-7546. No price was set, as Mary would really like her loom to 
be in use, so any reasonable offer will be accepted. 
 

 

 
 
 

About Chimneyville  
Weavers & Spinners Guild  
CWSG brings together people who enjoy 
and want to learn more about weaving 
and spinning. Our guild is based in the 
Jackson, Mississippi, area.  
 
Officers  
Each officer serves a two-year term on 
the CWSG board.  
President: Nancy Hester 
Vice President: Debra Sue Pate  
Secretary: Jeanne Marie Peet  
Treasurer: Heather Mitchell  
Librarian/Historian: Janet Lee  
Past President: Beth Palmer  

 
Membership  
Membership is open to anyone with like 
interests. The annual membership fee is 
$25. A membership form is available at 
http://cvillewsg.com/ and click on 
“membership.” CWSG members may also 
join the CWSG Co-op, which is a member 
of the Craftsmen’s Guild of Mississippi 
and provides opportunities to sell original 
handwoven and handspun work through 
CGM’s shows and gallery.  
 
Meetings/Events  
CWSG normally meets on the third 
Saturday of the month, September 
through May. Meetings include a 
business session, program, and show-
and-tell. We begin at 10 a.m. at the 
Madison City Library in Madison, Miss., 
unless otherwise noted. We also conduct 
public outreach activities such as 
weaving and spinning demonstrations at 
the Chimneyville Arts Festival and a 
springtime demonstration day known as 
Sheep to Shawl.  
 
Newsletter  
Please email newsletter content 
submissions to newsletter editor Janet 
Lee (jlemasters100@yahoo.com) by the 
first day of the month of publication. If 
you are sending a photo, please include 
caption information. 
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http://cvillewsg.com/


Beginning Weaving Class 

Bill Waller Craft Center 

The Craftsmen’s Guild of Mississippi 

950 Rice Road, Ridgeland, MS 39157 

Wednesdays 10:30 am to 1:00 pm, January 25 through March 1 

 

Join us to learn to weave on a shaft floor loom.  You 

will prepare a warp, dress the loom, and weave a sash. 

All equipment will be provided. 

Through this class you will gain an understanding of the 

terminology, tools and techniques used in weaving. 

Instructors and exhibiting members of the Mississippi 

Craftsmen’s Guild, Marcy Petrini and Beth Palmer, will 

guide you through each step of the process. 

Classes will be held in the Weaving Loft at the Bill Waller Craft Center. 

Participation in all six class sessions will be necessary to complete the project. 

Class cost is $280.00 plus $10 for 

materials to weave the sash (payable to the 

instructors). Paid registration must be 

received by Monday, January 17, 2023, to 

secure a spot in this class. A minimum of 

four participants is required to conduct the 

class. The number of participants is limited 

by the number of looms. To register, 

contact Sheri Cox at 601-856-7546. 
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